



# Agenda

## ASI 2024 2nd Quarter Meeting

### June 6th 2024, 1900 EST



#### Opening Comments:

- Welcome-Meeting started 1704 EST
- Attendees- Cory Davids, Anthony Bunch, Judd Wallace, Ben Nutter, Karena Marinas, Daniel Meyers, Dan Carrico, Allison Mattioli, Thomas Eggar, Seth Myers, Aaron Merrick, Chris Hilbert, Chris Rosati.
- Karena opened the Meeting and asked if Aaron had any updates from the NEB.
  - Aaron stated there isn't much to update for ASI other than an upcoming call with the NEB to vote a Mentee to an ASI position

#### Committee Updates:

- **Secretary** - Anthony Bunch and Chris Rosati
  - Anthony - everything is running smoothly, no updates. Chris and Anthony are taking turns doing monthly updates and notes for the ASI committee.
  - Chris - no issues or updates.
- **Treasurer**- Allison Mattioli
  - Allison – Committe has 42,608.80 in the budget left for the year. There were no transactions in April. We will budget CFS and ATX soon.
- **Membership/Outreach Coordinator**- Seth Meyers, Chris Hilbert, Thomas Eggar
  - Seth - Provided a briefing to the Northeastern Region FACREP meeting and it went well. Will be planning for CFS soon. Will work with Chris to wordsmith an email for the FCT/DOD facilities.
  - Chris - Will help Seth with email wording and run it through the committee for editing and comments.
  - Karena - Gave briefing during Western Pacific Regional meeting
  - Dan Meyers will add that ASI can give informational briefings to FACREPS, etc. to our website.
- **Standardization/Training Coordinator**- Brandon Johnson, Kristen McTee, Cory Davids, Judd Wallace, Amy Huschka, and Ben Nutter
  - Judd - training still working on housing. KC-135 ride approved.
- **Investigation Resources/Repository Coordinator**- Chris Hilbert and Dan Carrico
  - Dan Meyers suggested all files and resources be re-organized and certain files be pinned to the top of the Teams files section.
- **Information Technology**- Daniel Meyers
  - Daniel M- no issues or updates.

### Old Business:

- **ATOP Briefing** – Chris Rosati and Corey still working on oceanic procedures briefing
- **ISASI** - Karena and Dan Carrico will be going. Admission will be free to both due to being a sponsor and the committee will pay for hotel and airfare.
- **ATX 2024** – Karena – National will pay for 4 members to travel to ATX if they are providing a briefing. We can request a booth if wanted.
- **OKC Academy Classes** – FY2025 classes should be available for sign up soon
- **ERT/SRT issues:** Should be forwarded to Karena who can forward up the NATCA chain with hopes of making an impact. Karena will bring up the issue to the NSC.
- **NTSB and NATCA ASI concerns about certain hotspot facilities:** discussed

### New Business:

- **CFS planning** – Need to decide if ASI wants to host a breakout session or not.
- ASI's gave updates and comments from some of the investigations form this quarter.

### Closing Comments:

- Karena ended the meeting by making sure ASI's knew they could bring issues from investigations to her for help. She understands ASI's carry a heavy burden by seeing and hearing things during investigations.

End meeting – 1704 EST